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DEADLINE FOR THE SEPTEMBER FIRST FRUITS NEWSLETTER: MON., AUG. 19
NEWSLETTER@S1UMC.ORG OR DROP OFF ARTICLES TO CHURCH OFFICE

YOUTH RESPITE LUNCH

JULY / AUGUST

Wed. June 3

MORTGAGE BURNING
CELEBRATION
Sun., July 14

EMMAUS MEETING
Sat., July 20

YOUTH WINTER
OLYMPICS
Sat., August 10

KINGDOM BOUND
Sun., July 28

We have many who love to be paddling on the water so we are trying something
new.  You are invited to join for an afternoon of paddling and fun on Sunday,
August 11.  We will be paddling the inner harbor area of Buffalo.  If you have

your own boat come with it loaded up to worship.  If you need a kayak, there are
many places to rent from in that area.  We will begin to gather to leave at 11:30. 

Pack a lunch as we will eat once we get up to the water before setting out for
the afternoon.  Everyone is welcome!  Come solo, come as a couple, come as a
family.  More details regarding rentals and launch point will be available closer
to the event.  Please email Pastor Matthew if you plan on going, especially if

you need to rent.  mfrench.umc@gmail.com

Kayak/Canoe Day

FORUM MEETING
Wed., July 17

YOUTH CHARCOAL 
CORRAL DRIVE IN
Fri., July 5

YOUTH KICKOFF
BONFIRE
Sun., August 25

Worship hours at First United Methodist Church have changed for the
summer months.  There will be ONE joint  service each Sunday through July

and August which will take place at 10:00 a.m.  Both the 8:30 and 11:00
services will come together at that time for joint worship and fellowship and
you can expect to be surprised at what you will find at worship each week.

Summer Joint Worship Service

FIRST FRUITS DEADLINE
Mon., August 19

LEADERSHIP MEETING
Tues., August 6
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Library Corner

NEW NONFICTION BOOKS

Among many Christian circles, the term "feminist" carries a
negative connotation, but it doesn't have to. Perhaps there is a

way to be a woman and follow your giftings and love Jesus
madly at the same time. In Jesus Feminist, Sarah Bessey

takes a thoughtful look at biblical teaching, church practices,
and Jesus' earthly ministry to explore the possibility and

freedom available to women.

SUMMER…..THE PERFECT TIME FOR READING!!
Grab a book or two from our church library and take on vacation or read in the coolness of your home.

NEW FICTION BOOKS

A Bound Heart by Laura Frantz
Though Magnus MacLeish and Lark MacDougall grew up
on the same castle grounds, Magnus is now laird of the

great house and the Isle of Kerrera. Lark is but the keeper
of his bees and the woman he is hoping will provide a

tincture that might help his ailing wife conceive and bear
him an heir. But when his wife dies suddenly, Magnus and

Lark find themselves caught up in a whirlwind of
accusations, expelled from their beloved island, and sold

as indentured servants across the Atlantic. Yet even when
all hope seems dashed against the rocky coastline of the

Virginia colony, it may be that in this New World the two of
them could make a new beginning together.

The Memory House by Rachel Hauck
When Beck Holiday lost her father in the North Tower on
9/11, she also lost her memories of him. Eighteen years
later, she's a tough New York City cop burdened with a

damaging secret, suspended for misconduct, and struggling
to get her life in order. Meanwhile a mysterious letter arrives

informing her she's inherited a house along Florida's
northern coast, and what she discovers there will change her

life forever. Matters of the heart only become more
complicated when she runs into handsome Bruno Endicott, a

driven sports agent who fondly recalls the connection they
shared as teenagers. But Beck doesn't remember that,

either. Decades earlier, widow Everleigh Applegate lives a
steady, uneventful life with her widowed mother after a

tornado ripped through Waco, Texas, and destroyed her
new, young married life. When she runs into old high school
friend Don Callahan, she begins to yearn for change. Yet no
matter how much she longs to love again, she is hindered by

a secret she can never share.
Fifty years separate the women but through the power of

love and miracle of faith, they each find healing in a beautiful
Victorian known affectionately as The Memory House.

Contemporary media often portrays the Christian faith as
hypocritical, self-interested, and politically driven. How can

believers counter these images and better serve Christ? In this
groundbreaking analysis, Stetzer draws on the latest research
to offer a commonsense understanding of the cultural currents

of our time—and challenges Christians to live in a way that
honors God.

Christians in the Age of Outrage by Ed Stetzer  
 How to Bring Our Best When the World is at Its Worst

Jesus Feminist by Sarah Bessey is the Wise Words Book
Club selection for August.

For the past year, Chloe St. John has been working as a K-9
cop with her German shepherd partner, Hank. After being

dumped by her fiance for another woman, Chloe has decided
that Hank is just about the only male she likes. She's over the
whole romance thing and focuses her attention on doing her

job. Because a serious case of human trafficking with
connections to her missing cousin just landed in her lap.

When US Marshall Blake MacCallum's daughter goes missing,
he's ordered to kill the judge he's protecting and tell no one

about his daughter's disappearance or she will die. Blake races
against the clock to rescue his daughter while Chloe and Hank

are asked to be a part of the task force assembled to bring
down the traffickers. Chloe finds herself attracted to the silent,
suffering man, but thanks to her previous bad judgment, she

wonders if she can trust him. And can Blake trust himself
around this firecracker of a woman.

Called to Protect and Code of Valor are books 2 & 3 in
Lynette Eason’s Blue Justice Series

The Tinderbox by Beverly Lewis
With her Amish parents' twentieth anniversary approaching,
eighteen-year-old Sylvia Miller stumbles across a surprise-
the old brass tinderbox her clockmaker father keeps in his

Lancaster County shop has been left unlocked. Against her
better judgment, Sylvia opens the cherished heirloom, not

realizing that what she is about to discover will splinter apart
her happy life.

A Silken Thread by Tracie Peterson
Eighteen-year-old Laurel Millard, youngest of seven children, is
expected to stay home and "take care of Mama" by her older

siblings, but Laurel has dreams of starting her own family.
Operating a silk loom at the Atlanta Exposition will give her the
chance to capture the heart of a man wealthy enough to take
care of Laurel and any children she might bear, as well as her

mother.



3 July/August 2019

From the Pastor's Desk

Sabbath.  It’s a Jewish word.  It is also one of the ten commandments.  It is meant to help remind us

that the world does not depend on us to keep spinning.  We may not finish all of our work in five or

six days, but we honor God when we pause from our work.  It reminds us that the Lord is in control

and that even God rested after six days of creation.  It is meant as a time of worship, renewal, time

with others, and rest.  Sabbath helps us have a proper rhythm to life.  It is meant to be a forced

reminder to rest. 

Sabbath isn’t just about a day to rest every week.  I don’t want to discount that, because that

regular time of a day off for worship and rest after the work week is at the heart of what God wants

for us in the call to honor the Sabbath.  It is also about being re-created at times during our

lives.  We practice this in our vacations.  Those times when we have the gift of being able to step

away from the daily grind, often to a different location.  We certainly can’t run away from our

responsibilities on a regular basis, but to step away from our daily duties for a chunk of time often

helps us to come back refreshed and recharged for the season ahead.  I believe this practice helps us

to honor Sabbath.

We live in WNY.  You probably noticed some time ago that we don’t always have the best weather for a

number of months in a row.  What does that mean?  WNYers are pretty good at making the time and space

during our nicer weather months at finding ways to re-create and renew.  We often do this by going

away to visit family and destinations, we like to camp and be outdoors.  When many people are away it

impacts church life, it certainly makes it difficult to maintain certain programs during summer

months and we see worship attendance impacted for those months at most churches.  Some churches even

feel a significant budget pinch if people only give when they attend, when the reality is ministries

tend to have a consistent budgets. 

I don’t think we have to see people being gone in the summer as a negative thing in the church.  I

support you in your quest to make room for Sabbath in your life, and I believe we can even end up in

a place of greater health and strength as a church if our congregation is rested and have slowed

their rhythm down for a period of time.  I ask you for a few considerations as we head into our

warmer months.

Make room for Christ.  Whatever way you adjust your life routine in these months ahead be intentional

about making room for Jesus.  If your Sunday school class is on a break, and you find yourself away

from Springville on a number of Sundays you will need to think about your walk and spiritual life a

little differently.  This can be a really good thing.  Find a spiritual book that might encourage or

stretch you.  Work through a shorter book of the Bible, or maybe one of the Gospels.  Open yourself

to prayer as you are fishing or other practices that the weather opens up for you.  Find ways to

worship Christ no matter where you find yourself.

Stay connected.  If you are in town on Sunday, please continue to make worshiping with your sisters

and brothers in Christ at S1UMC a priority.  Perhaps you could make the effort to invite someone from

church over for dinner or to meet up at the Dairy in order to be in strong relationship even on days

other than a Sunday.  Continue, or jump in, with our Psalm a Day and know that others from S1UMC are

praying the same scripture you are everyday.

 

Sabbath
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The Ingersolls Cont'd/Reservations

For July and August we are having one unified service at 10:00.  This gives us the space to have need

for fewer volunteers each week, while also having more voices as we sing and a greater energy then if we

divided ourselves in two services for these months.  Be open to meeting some new people from the other

service.  Our theme will have us considering what it means for us to have hearts that fully praise. 

Come and let the Lord bless you as you look to worship Christ.

We hope that you will be joining us for a potluck picnic after the 10:00 service
on July 14th to celebrate the burning of our mortgage! (Pray for nice weather!) 
We expect to host at least 200 people.  With that large number in mind, we are
asking everyone to think crowd-size when you are planning your dish-to-pass. 
Just a few suggestions for crowd-size dishes are - salads like potato, macaroni,

any pasta-type, or fruit salad; mac & cheese; baked beans.  Dessert, drinks,
hotdogs and hamburgers will be provided.  Hope to see you there!!

Food for Catch the Fire Event

Because of Grace,

Pastor Matthew

The Catch the Fire All-Church Celebration July 14 can only be described by that over-worked word
used in TV commercials for auto sales… huge!  It will require all hands-on deck to make this event

successful.  There are clipboards in the green entrance to sign-up.  Or, ask Dave Ploetz how you can
help.

Don’t think you are too young or too old to participate.  The teens will be staffing the obstacle courses to
ensure their safe enjoyment.  We all need to be praying for safe travel for former pastors and members
who will be travelling and for nice weather.  The only qualification necessary for these tasks is saying,

“Yes.”  You will be empowered and equipped-that is, told and shown- what to do.
Most importantly, we need to open our hearts to this event fanning the flames of our faith.  This is not

just another church picnic.  Here are the reasons why the phrase “Catch the Fire” was selected for use
as a theme/title for our All-Church Celebration:

Catch the Fire is symbolized by the Methodist cross and flame: The cross proves Jesus crazy,
passionate love for us.  He died for us.  After Jesus death and resurrection, He gave us His Holy Spirit,

which is symbolized by a flame.  When we catch the fire, we are enveloped by a powerful force that
enables us to spread/pass on Christ’s love to others.

It is first necessary for us to Catch the Fire for us to be Empowered by God to love and serve others. 
Even before Christ died for us, He lived for us, leaving us an example of God’s love for us and the love

we can live as we serve others.
Think about how the gospel spread like wildfire after the first Pentecost in Acts 2.  Imagine the

tremendous, unstoppable power of a wind-driven fire brush or forest fire.  That is the goal of Catch the
Fire.

All Church Celebration July 14 - Catch the Fire
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There will be NO Leadership Council meeting in
July but one has been scheduled for August 6th

at 7:00 p.m.

Pickle Ball is played each Monday and
Thursday from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m.  For further

information and a phone number, please
see the bulletin board near the church

office.  

There will be NO Pastor’s Bible Study group in July. 
It will resume starting in August.  Watch for info

concerning topic of study etc. On Tues. Aug. 6th the
Men’s group resume their activities and Breakfast at

the Apple Dumpling Restaurant.
 

There will also be NO Men’s Group meetings on
Tuesdays throughout July.  They too will resume
their meetings on August 6th.  Watch for further

information.

Respite for those with memory issues and a break
for their caregivers will meet on July 3rd from 10:30

a.m. – 2:30 p.m. in the Family Life Center.  The
youth group will be doing lunch on July 3rd.  A

good opportunity for the teens and elderly to share
the experience.  Also, the calendar has been

marked for another Respite group on August 7th.

Small Groups & Fellowships/Meetings

Tuesday Men’s Group/

Pastor's Bible Study

Respite Care

Volleyball will meet on Wednesday
nights 7:00 – 10:00 p.m. throughout
July and August in either the Family

Life Center or the outdoor court. 
Interested, contact Mike Lux at  449-

2734 for further info.

Our church supplies building space for both
the Alanon and AA group to meet.  Alanon
meets on Friday evenings from 6:00 – 7:00
p.m.  AA meets on Saturdays from 1:00 –
3:30 p.m.  Once again, feel free to get in

touch with the church office who can supply
contact information for both groups.

Leadership Council Meeting

Wednesday Volleyball

Al-Anon/AA

Pickleball

Ladies…do you need a time of refreshing?  This
summer, each Tuesday evening in July, starting on
July 9th they will meet from 6:30 – 8:00 at Brenda
Denk’s home.  No book purchase is needed.  Just
bring your bible for topical study and discussion. 

Contact Brenda at 485-3859 or Laurie at 913-4249 if
you have any questions.  Remember…Just Breathe.

Ladies' Group

The Moms group meets on Tuesday mornings
from 10:00 – 11:30.  Contact Sam Skura if you

would like to learn more.

Mom's Group

The Emmaus regular monthly meeting will take
place on July 20th from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 
There usual room usage will be adjusted since

reservations have been made for a baby shower
from 10:00 – 5:00.  There is also a meeting

scheduled for August 17th.

Emmaus Meeting
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Love INC
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Services, Youth Group & Summer Worship

Our Staff & Information

Matthew French

mfrench@s1umc.org

A trip to the Charcoal Corral is
scheduled for the youth on July
5th.  And then Kingdom Bound
will take place July 28th - 31st,

Winter Olympics (summer style) is
scheduled for August 10th.   A
youth Kick Off bonfire is to take

place with family games on
August 25th.

Communion for

Summer Services

Because of the Mortgage
Burning celebration, Holy

Communion for the month of
July has been moved to the

14th rather than the usual 1st
Sunday of the month

observance. 
 

Communion will take place at
the worship service on August

4th.

Kennel Class

Session 3 of the Kennel class
will resume on August 8th

when there will be a time of
registration.  If you’d like to

know more about this
opportunity, contact the church
office (592-7451) where they

will supply you with the
appropriate contact

information.

Room Reservations and Events

The Family Life Center is reserved for September 6th from 6:30 – 9:00. A child’s Baptism is scheduled to
take place on July 21st at 10:00 a.m. A wedding has been booked for July 13th at 2:00 and there will be a
rehearsal the evening before at 5:00.  Please keep this in mind as plans start coming together concerning 
 the Mortgage Burning celebration. There will be
NO Sunday School during the summer.  There
should be new information prior to resuming in
September.
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Committee News & MoreS1UMC Women

As some of you know, Sam Skura and I (Angie French) will be attending IF:Lead in Dallas this September.
IF:Lead is a leadership development conference specifically focused on building up local leaders and

equipping them to continue their mission in their communities. Women just like us who not only want to
grow deeper into our own faith, but disciple others to experience the fullness of Jesus. IF:Lead is provided

by IF:Gathering, a non-profit ministry best known for its annual women's conference. 

IF:Lead - Dallas Bound

We are so excited about introducing IF:Gathering to the women of our community next spring, that we'd like
to share some of our favorite past talks with you. The first three Saturdays in August, please join us early in
the morning for a video discussion group featuring an IF:Gathering speaker. We’re going to wrap things up

by 9:30am at the latest, and we'll bring the coffee and tea. One of the speakers, we'll feature is Angie
Smith, who will be visiting Watermark Wesleyan in Hamburg, NY this fall. So that's August 3, 10, and 17 at

8:00am at the church.

August Discussion Group

Our next discussion will be Friday, August 16 at the parsonage from 6:00-8:00pm. We will
be discussing Jesus Feminist by Sarah Bessey. Gender roles have been debated for
centuries, and now Sarah offers a clarion freedom call for all who want to realize their
giftedness and potential in the kingdom of God. Through a thoughtful review of biblical

teaching and church practices, Bessey shares how following Jesus made a feminist out of
her. This book is one of my absolute favorites for discussing, and I can't wait to share it

with you. If this is a topic that interests you, please feel free to join us even if you didn't get
through reading the book. 

 
Looking ahead, we have one last book discussion in 2019, slated for October. This book

is Sacred Holidays by Becky Kiser. Holidays are meant to be more than chaos with
glimpses of grace; they are meant to draw us closer to God and one another, but often life
is so busy that setting a game plan just doesn't happen. Sacred Holidays is part book and
part resource, meant to help you avoid what has tripped you up in the past and give you

insights, tips, and tools to make your holidays less chaotic and more meaningful..

Wise Words Book Club

Their main objective is to provide tools for women
to use in their local contexts to disciple others.

Check them out at ifgathering.com to learn more.
Sam and I are very excited about this amazing

opportunity to get away for a few days and immerse
ourselves with others who have a heart for women's

ministry. We are still looking for some additional
support to help us cover costs. If you're interested,
we'd love to chat with you, or you can reach out to

Pastor Matthew.
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Dear Friends, We are so grateful for your prayers and support for our family and ministry in Newark, and we are excited
about the way the Lord is at work through Proclaim the Kingdom!  With Community Transformation Church, we have

“saturated” our first map section with evangelistic materials and already have five other pastors interested in being a part
of Saturate.  The Global Day of Prayer, hosted by The Caring Network Volunteer Services at Newark’s Branch Brook Park,
brought together churches and believers from many different cultures to cry out for the nations.   Carol was offered a job at
Abundant Life Academy, a mission school in a nearby town where several former Newark Christian School students will be

attending. We hope you will continue to partner with us as we move into the next phase of ministry with Proclaim the
Kingdom! If you would like to support us financially, tax-deductible donations can be given The Caring Network Volunteer

Services, an official non-profit 501c3 organization that has been ministering in Newark for over 10 years.
1.  Checks should be written to TCNVS (note Ingersolls) and mailed to:

TCNVS, PO Box 872, New Providence, NJ 07974. 
(There was an error in our last letter about the PO box number, so please note the correction)

2.  If you prefer to give online, you can donate through PayPal.  Go to your PayPal account and click “Send.” Then enter the
following email address:   caringnetwork@springmail.com  This will direct you to “Caring Network Volunteer Services - A

New Jersey Non-Profit Corporation.” Then just follow the instructions to make a payment. You can pay either with a credit
card or from a bank account.

3. Please be aware that, if you continue to give to World Impact, those funds will no longer go to our support.  If you want to
stop a recurring donation to World Impact, please let us know and we can contact World Impact on your behalf.

We want to stay in touch with you, so please respond to this email and let us know if this is the best email address, and
also give us your preferred phone number.  We appreciate your prayers during this transition as Friday will be our last day
with World Impact. We hope you will continue to be part of our prayer shield and look forward to serving the Lord together

with you. May the Lord bless you!
David and Carol

Ingersoll Update

Worship Assistant Schedule

July 7 / Aug. 4 July 14 / Aug. 11 July 21 / Aug. 18 July 28 / Aug. 25

10
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NURSERY

WORSHIP
ASSISTANT

MEDIA CREW

USHERS

COFFEE HOUR

GREETERS Marion Labincki &
Shirley Quick /

Elaine Beyer /
Dave & Deb Ploetz

Mary Kay Williams / 

Please sign up on the clipboards provided!

/ Judy Law Tom Place / / De Bonenberger

Jan Ingerson /

Judy & Tom Law /

/ Paul WilliamsPaul Williams /
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